3 PTA Notes

ATWOOD SCHOOL
HARRISON TOWNSHIP —
The Atwood School PTO will
meet at 7:30 p.m. Monday,
March 23. Students at the
school, 45690 North Avenue,
will present a short program
during the business meeting.

School Thieves Get Typewriters

MACOMB TWP. — The Macomb Sheriff's Department continues its hunt for burglars who broke into Atwood School. North Avenue, and stole two typewriters valued at \$900 and a safe containing \$38.20.

Entry was made by breaking a window.

DIRTY WORK

Atwood PTO Offer Playground As Memorial

CHESTERFIELD - Dedication and dirt go hand in hand, or so believe members of the Atwood Parent Teacher organization Memorial committee.

The committee members of the Jeanette Harm Memorial fund provided the funds to purchase 50 tons of black topping for the kindergarten playground at Atwood Elementary school. Not only did they pay for the material but volunteer workers worked on Sept. 13 spreading the black top material.

Joseph Frank donated a large roller and provided an operator, Jay Davis, to operate the machine to smooth off the black top surface.

All the work of the committee and the volunteers was in memory of: Rosalyn Warner, student, who passed away in 1961; Walter Wogn, student, who passed away in 1962; Catherine Stevens, principal, who also passed away in 1962; Linda Schildt, student, who passed away in 1966; Jeanette Harm, teacher, who passed away in 1967, and Daniel Brown, student who died in 1968.

The members of the memorial committee are Mrs. Sherwood Keller, Mrs. Joseph Frank, Frank Farnsworth and Clarence Harm.

Having completed this worthwhile project the committee has now adopted a new name, The Atwood Memorial Fund committee.

The memorial fund will establish a scholarship for a graduating senior from the high school. Beginning in June 1970, any former Atwood Elementary school student, planning to enter teaching, is eligible to apply for the scholarship.